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MESSAGE FROM PRINCIPAL & HEAD OF SCHOOL  
 

Dear Alumni, School Families and Friends of Roanoke Catholic, 

Each year at graduation, we recognize four seniors whose academic excellence and 
outstanding character deserve special merit, proclaiming them members of the 
“Celtic Cross” as they go forth to represent the future of our community and 
culture.  

But as we proclaim our future, it is just as important to reflect on our past and take 
a minute to recognize and give thanks to the folks who have demonstrated their 
love and devotion to our school community. Over the last year, Roanoke Catholic 
lost four incredible people who lived their lives in service to our church, their 
families and friends and our beloved school.  

Indeed, they formed their own Celtic Cross. 

Christian Hoeser, Class of ‘44, passed away August 14, 2017. A 
lifelong Celtic, he volunteered as Roanoke Catholic's first football 
coach in the 1960s. Until the morning of his death, Mr. Hoeser 
faithfully attended Mass every day, and generously gave of his time 
and treasure to our school and many other Catholic causes. This 
summer we learned that he left Roanoke Catholic an incredibly 
generous bequest that will inspire our institution for years to come. 

In November, we lost Peggy Ann Russell Saul, Class of ‘52, who 
witnessed the birth of Roanoke Catholic as a student when St. 
Andrew’s and Our Lady of Nazareth schools merged. Her senior 
year she helped lead the Celtics to its first state championship as a 
member of the girls basketball team. She too is leaving a legacy gift 
to Roanoke Catholic. 

As a transplant to Roanoke to work for Roanoke Steel, Eugene 
Francis Brady, Sr., didn’t attend Roanoke Catholic, but his five 
children and many of his grandchildren did. Each year he 
generously supported our school, as recently as a month before 
his death on April 11 at the age of 95. 

Most recently, on June 15 our oldest living alumna, Dorothy “Dot” 
Meador, Class of ‘35, passed away at the age of 99. She too 
faithfully gave to Roanoke Catholic — gifts that included her 
daughter, Karen Mabry, Class of ’67, who also served as principal 
from 1987 to 2002. 

These four individuals are some of the most treasured friends of Roanoke Catholic. 
Their time on campus, in a variety of roles, provided great history lessons for our 
staff and students. As I recall conversations with Chris, Gene and Dot in recent 
years, there were so many fond memories they were able to share with me.  
Watching videos with Chris and Gene from their reenactments on some 
commercials we ran in 2005-2006 brought smiles to their faces and mine. Talking 
with Dot at our 125th anniversary and seeing her beam with pride as we 
recognized her love and commitment to Roanoke Catholic was a wonderful 
memory for all of us in attendance. Peggy's love of Roanoke Catholic is unmatched 
and her desire — along with Dot’s, Chris’ and Gene’s — was to ensure our future 
remains as promising as it has for the last 129 years. 

Blessings to all of you, 
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Roanoke Catholic School’s live-streaming video service, www.CelticsLive.com, broadcasts RCS events over the 
Internet, allowing alumni, parents, grandparents and friends to follow the Celtics on their desktop or mobile devices 
anywhere and any time! Your advertising support helps underwrite these broadcasts and promotes your business! 

For more information: RCS marketing director Michael Hemphill, 540.982.3532,hemphill@roanokecatholic.com. 

SPONSORSHIP LEVELS & BENEFITS 
Green 

$5000 
Limit of 4 

Gold 

$3000 

Hoops 

$2000 

Friend 

$1000 

Your 30-second commercial runs a minimum of two times per home 

Celtics FOOTBALL game.     

Your graphic displays on our CelticsLive scoreboard line for one quarter 

of each home Celtics FOOTBALL game.     

Full-page ad in Football Program.     

Your 30-second commercial runs a minimum of two times per home 

Celtics VOLLEYBALL game and WRESTLING match.     

Your 30-second commercial runs a minimum of two times per home 

Celtics BASKETBALL game.     

Your graphic displays on CelticsLive scoreboard for half of one quarter of 

each home Celtics varsity and middle school BASKETBALL game.     

Your company-provided banner will be displayed below the press box of 

the Gillespie Family Gymnasium for 2018-19 school year.     
Your 30-second commercial will appear in all other CelticsLive 

academics, arts and religious broadcasts.      
Your graphic, with click-through link to your company website, will be 

featured on CelticsLive.com and RoanokeCatholic.com.     
Your 30-second commercial will appear on RCS social media: Facebook 

(3800 followers), Twitter (2500 followers), Instagram (925 followers).     
Two RCS Celtics game chairs.     



 Did you know aluminum cans 
take 50 years to decompose ... 
diapers 500 years ... plastic 
grocery sacks 1,000? 
  Striving to fight pollution and 
protect our earth, Roanoke 
Catholic launched a new 
recycling program this spring 
with the introduction of a 
mixed-stream recycling 
dumpster, along with large 
bins for our cafeteria, 
teachers’ lounges and library, 
and individual totes for every 
classroom and office. This 

initiative is in addition to the 
recent installation of new 
energy-efficient doors, 
windows and Exterior 
Insulation and Finish Systems 
building materials, and LED 
lighting throughout our 
campus. 
   Many thanks to our parents, 
teachers and students for 
helping us fulfill Pope Francis’ 
2013 encyclical Laudato si 
(“Praise be to you.”) that calls 
for Catholics to “care for our 
common home."  

   “I am so excited that we’re 
being good stewards of the 
earth and carrying out what 
Pope Francis asks us to do,” 
said Helen Price, middle school 
math and theology teacher. 

FAITH IN ACTION - 4 

ROANOKE, Va. (WDBJ7) - One hometown teacher gives a 
lot to his fifth grade classroom every day. But this 
summer, Timothy Carlin decided to give a big, lifesaving 
gift to a complete stranger. 
 Carlin is a practical man. So when he was asked to 
consider a practical solution to an impractical problem, 
there was no question in 
his mind of what to do 
next. 
 "Just seemed the right 
thing to do," he said. 
 Carlin's wife's 
colleague's wife needed a 
kidney. 
 "She started putting out 
calls for, 'Hey anybody 
wanna sign up to donate?'" 
he said. "So both my wife 
and I put our name on the 
list for that." 
 Carlin, it tuned out, was 
a good match. 
 "I had blood taken," Carlin explained, "and urine 
taken and did 24-hour urine studies." 
 Someone else ended up giving their friend a kidney, 
but Carlin had already made up his mind. 
 "Well I made a joke that this kidney's dead to me 
anyway now so just take it out — go!" 

 On July 3 Carlin went to the University of Virginia 
hospital and donated a kidney. 
 The recipient? He has no idea. 
 "It was something that seemed right and it was 
something I could do," Carlin explained. "So given those 
two things there's no reason I shouldn't do it." 

 And for this Catholic 
school teacher this 
donation is where medical 
intervention meets divine 
intervention. 
"Biblically ... If we have two 
coats and we're called to 
give one of them, how 
much more important is a 
kidney?" 
 Carlin is recovering well. 
 "These are the lap 
sites," he said, pointing to 
incision scars on his 
abdomen. 
 Carlin's doctors told him 

he was UVA's only non-directed donor of the year. 
 But for a man of faith and of practicality, this 
donation is just another one of life's lessons. 
 "I'm just an unworthy servant, I did just what was 
expected of me," he said. "I didn't do anything special. I 
did something that was expected of me." 

Roanoke Catholic teacher gives lifesaving gift to stranger 

RCS school color gets greener with recycling program 



IN THE WORLD - 5 

In May, RCS’ Elizabeth 
Safford survived almost to 
the end of the third round 
of the 2018 Scripps 
National Spelling Bee in 
Washington, D.C., before 
her amazing run came to 
an end. As the first RCS 
student to appear in the 
National Spelling Bee, she 
will have one more chance 
in her 8th grade year to 
repeat her success and 
represent the Celtics again. 

20th Reunion Celebration RCS Class of 1998 

October 5-7, 2018 
 

Friday, October 5 
6 am @ Vinyard Park | Tailgate & Homecoming Football Game  
 

Saturday, October 6 
10 am @ Center in the Square | Visit Kids Square. 

5 pm @ Roanoke Catholic | Tour of campus. 

6 pm @ Lew’s, 11 Walnut Avenue, 24016 | Dinner & festivities. 
 

Sunday, October 7 
Brunch TBA and 11:30 am Mass @ St. Andrews Catholic Church 
 

RSVP by Sept. 7 to Dr. Effie George, Chairperson of the Organizing Committee: 

effie.shockley@gmail.com or 410-375-6890 
 

We also have a Facebook Group up and running. Hope to see everyone there! 

RCS 7th grader  
competes at National 
Spelling Bee 

RCS says Nǐ hǎo (hello) to three Chinese “sister schools” 

   Roanoke Catholic’s summer camp program 
went international in 2018. Over the course 
of three weeks, 160 Chinese middle school 
students and teachers  took part in week-
long camps coordinated by RCS that featured 
morning academic classes and afternoon 
field trips to regional attractions such as the 
Science Museum of Western Virginia, 

Roanoke College, Virginia Safari Park, and a 
hike to the Mill Mountain Star.  
   Principal Patrick Patterson signed “sister 
school” agreements with principals from 
schools in Nanjing and Shi Jiazhuang, whose 
principal in turn presented Mr. Patterson 
with student art including a scroll that 
translates “Friendship Forever.” 



ROANOKE CATHOLIC SCHOOL 
 

CONGRATUL ATIONS CL ASS OF 2018  

Samantha 
Connelly 

Lauren 
Andersen 

Gianna 
Barone 

Abraham 
Benavidez 

A.J. 
Bennett 

Catherine 
Carroll 

Isaac 
Chitwood 

Hannah 
Chorba 

Izzy 
Crawford 

Martha 
Drapac 

Alex 
Fittz 

Santiago 
Gonzalez 

Sean 
Grande 

Jared 
Grinde 

Vanessa 
Ochoa 

Naomi 
Hemphill 

Nora 
Huang 

Isabella 
Jessee 

Will 
Kapral 

Lily 
Kryczkowski 

Fumika 
Masuda 

Megan 
McEvoy 

Delia 
Pilgreen 

Elizabeth Schaible 

Dianna 
Portillo 

Chris 
Pyle 

C E L T I C  C R O S S  M E M B E R S  
The Celtic Cross represents the top four academic students in the senior class. 

Alice 
Radjou 

Chris 
Sargent 

Coleman 
Thompson 

Audrey 
Wagner 

Deionte 
Waller 

Casey 
Welch 

Grace 
Wolowski 

Niki Patel 
Valedictorian 

Ethan Hager 
Salutatorian 

Jesse Derringer 



C E L T I C  C R O S S  M E M B E R S  
The Celtic Cross represents the top four academic students in the senior class. 

 A MEDIEVAL SYMBOL OF RANK RECEIVED A 
TECHNOLOGICAL treatment in April by two 
Roanoke Catholic students who created a 3-D 
print of His Excellency Bishop Barry Knestout's 
coat of arms. 
 Seniors Elizabeth Schaible (pictured right) 
and Niki Patel, working in Donna Nickels' 
Engineering/3-D Printing class, were inspired to 
take on the challenge after Bishop Knestout's 
visit in January to Roanoke Catholic. 
 Principal and Head of School Patrick 
Patterson "came in and said that the Bishop 
was very interested in our 3-D printing program 
and ... he asked us if we could make him 
something," says Elizabeth. "We decided to 
make a 3-D print of his crest. We took about 
two months of trial and error, but we finally did 
it." 
 The students first had to design the symbol 
on a 3-D computer graphics software program called Blender 
--- no small task given the intricacies of the coat of arms that 
includes the Diocese of Richmond shield of three stars 

(symbolizing the 
Trinity) on a red, 
white and blue 
background; a 
white tower 
(recalling Bishop 
Knestout's 
undergraduate 
studies in 
architecture); a 
gold lion; red 
crosses; green 
tassels; and the 
motto "Christ Our 
Hope." 
 According to a 
story in The 
Catholic Virginian 

about the coat of arms: "In designing the shield -- the central 
element in what is formally called the heraldic achievement -
- a bishop has an opportunity to depict symbolically various 
aspects of his own life and heritage, and to highlight 
particular aspects of Catholic faith and devotion that are 
important to him." 
 "Elizabeth and Niki worked really hard," says Ms. Nickels. 
"I gave them no directions. They took the initiative 
themselves, they did the entire project and they have some 
beautiful results." 

 Both Elizabeth and Niki plan to further their 3D education 
in the fall when they enroll at the University of Virginia. "I 
will be attending UVA next year where I will be pursuing a 
pre-medical track," says Niki. "I hope that in my future career 
in medicine I would be able to pursue 3D printing because in 
the medical field 3D printing is very useful in prosthetics and 
organ replacement." 

IN THE CLASSROOM - 7 

RCS students create 3-D print of Bishop Knestout coat of arms 

RCS Principal and Head of School Patrick Patterson (left) presents crest 

to His Excellency Bishop Barry Knestout. On right, Ray Honeycutt 

Superintendent of Office of Catholic Schools, Diocese of Richmond. 



Celtics seek three-peat in 2018 with another VISAA Div. III state championship 

8 - ON THE FIELD 

4 Celtics to continue their athletics in college 

Congratulations to these members of the Class of 2018 who 

committed to playing athletics at the next level (from left): 
 

• Sean Grande, football at Ferrum College 

• Samantha Connelly: track at University of the 

Cumberlands  

• Deionte Waller, basketball at Catawba College 

• Chris Sargent, baseball at New River Community College  

2018 Roanoke Catholic Football Schedule 
 

August 24, 7 pm @ Vinyard Park 
King and Queen Central High School 

 

August 31, 7 pm @ Vinyard Park 
Fishburne Military School 

 

September 7, 7 pm @ Vinyard Park 
Eastern Montgomery High School 

 

September 14, 7 pm @ Vinyard Park  
Norfolk Christian Academy 

 

September 28, 6 pm @ Hargrave Military Academy 
 

October 5, 7 pm @ Vinyard Park 
Fuqua School (HOMECOMING) 

 

October 19, 7 pm @ Vinyard Park 
North Cross School (SENIOR NIGHT) 

 

October 26, 7 pm @ Blessed Sacrament Catholic School  
 

November 2, 7 pm @ Nansemond-Suffolk Academy 
 

Watch all the action on www.CelticsLive.com! 

GO CELTICS! 



 The 2018 recipients of the $1,000 Dr. Robert L. A. Keeley 
Scholarships were senior Meagan Gillette (pictured left) for 

upper school, 5th grader Lorenzo Dean for lower school, and 
Martha Drapac, ‘18, who will attend Virginia Tech in the fall.  
 A 1938 graduate of Roanoke Catholic School, Dr. Keeley was 
a man who always gave back and paid it forward. He lived a life of 
commitment to helping others through his dedication and 
compassion; he demonstrated his gratitude for God’s gifts and 
believed in the dignity of all people.  
 An avid supporter of the arts and firm believer in Catholic 
education, Dr. Keeley maintained that the strength of a 
community’s future is built upon the legacy of previous 
generations. Dr. Keeley and his wife of 65 years, Nina, instilled in 
their 15 children a love of learning and the satisfaction that 
comes from doing one’s best. All Keeley children graduated RCS.   
 Hallmarks include a strong work ethic and scholastic 
performance to the best of the student’s indicated ability. The 
students should recognize the value of an engaged citizen whose 
membership in the school community enriches it. These students 
are selfless, unassuming people, worthy of the admiration and 
respect of his or her peers. Pictured here presenting the 
scholarships: Dr. Keeley’s daughter, Dr. Nina Sweeney, ‘88. 

 6th grader Sean Douglass, pictured right, received the 2018 lower 
school Mary Gillespie Hardie Scholarship — which provides full 
tuition, books, uniforms and sports fees — from members of Hardie 
and Gillespie family. The upper school award went to 11th grader 
Amelia Pyle. 
 The award is presented to a student who best exemplifies the 
qualities of Mary Gillespie Hardie: intelligence and passion for 
learning, dignity and humility, great warmth and charity of spirit, 
and love of God. A graduate of Our Lady of Nazareth and a St. 
Andrews and Roanoke Catholic High parent, she believed that every 
child deserved a first-rate education. Mary instilled in her own 
children a love of learning and the satisfaction that comes from 
doing one’s best.  
 RCS thanks Robert  Hardie, ‘83, and his wife, Molly Hardie, for 
funding this scholarship, and David Hardie, far right, for making the 
presentation. Also, from left: Elizabeth Gillespie Deane, Nora 
Gillespie Weikel, Kevin Deane, Sara Rakestraw and B.H. Rakestraw. 

Dr. Robert L.A. Keeley Scholarships 

Mary Gillespie Hardie Scholarships 

Scholarships — Honors Day 2018 

ANCIENT ORDER OF HIBERNIANS Father Lynch Division in 
Roanoke focuses its charitable efforts on RCS students. 
AOH is an Irish Catholic fraternal organization originally 
founded to help immigrants in the U.S. Established in 
Roanoke in 1901, the Father Lynch Division donated the 
large stain glass window of St. Patrick in St. Andrew’s 
Catholic Church.  
 

10th grader Fianna Miller, right, and 2nd grader Silas 
Emma-Marshall received the 2018 AOH upper school 
and lower school scholarships. Martha Drapac (Virginia 
Tech), pictured left with AOH’s Jim Sullivan, received the 
AOH President’s Award, which is given to a graduating 
senior who embodies the RCS community spirit. 



The EDWIN L. “BUTCH” HARNACK, III, 
MEMORIAL SCHOLARSHIP is awarded to a 
student who 
exemplifies 
these qualities: 
supportive at 
school, in their 
home, church 
and community; 
humble, 
trustworthy, 
kind and a good friend to others. Ella 
Carlin received this year’s scholarship 
from Principal Patrick Patterson. 

Funded by the RCS Alumni Association, the 
ALUMNI ASSOCIATION SCHOLARSHIP is 
presented to a child of an RCS graduate 
currently attending Roanoke Catholic. 
Recipient: 10th grader Dylan Noell, pictured 
here with assistant principal Julie Frost.  
 

ALUMNI GRADUATE SCHOLARSHIP was initiated 
by the Class of 2005 and continued by the 
Classes of 2009-2015. It is presented to a 
graduating senior who embodies the love of 
Christ; is a good example for younger students; promotes class unity; 
demonstrates school spirit; shows dedication to academic excellence; and has 
attended  RCS since lower school. Recipient: Isabella Jesse (Hollins University). 

10th grader IIsabella Myers received the 2018 
$1,000 RAYFUS PARHAM HONORARY 
SCHOLARSHIP. For 21 years, Mr. Parham 
dedicated himself to the students at RCS as 
music teacher and band director. Created in 
his honor upon his retirement in June 2017, 
this annual scholarship is awarded to a 
student who exemplifies the qualities and 
values so evident in the work that Mr. Parham 
shared with RCS for many years: love of 
music, persistence, dedication, and humor. 

7th grader Brynn Ferguson received the 
2018 lower school ZACH BOWYER 
HONORARY SCHOLARSHIP, which 
recognizes a student who best 
demonstrates the qualities of Zach, ‘14: 
academic achievement, love of the 
performing arts, humility, love of God 
and fellow man, a student striving for 
high ideals with good spirit and 
optimism. Upper school award went to 
10th grader Christopher Moak. 
Presenting the $500 award was Zach’s 
father, Rick Bowyer. 

The ZACHARY BURNS SCHOLARSHIP is presented 
to a student who best demonstrates the 
qualities of Zachary, RCS ‘06, who passed away 
in 2011: academic achievement, humility, love 
of God and fellow man, a student striving for 
high ideals and a spirit of determination and 
optimism. Preference is given to a wrestler, 
cross-country runner or student athlete. 2018 
recipient: Thomas Becker, who received the 
$500 scholarship from Zachary’s father, Dave 
Burns, and his sister, Ali, ‘12. 

10 - Scholarships 

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS COUNCIL 562  each 
year recognizes four RCS graduating 
student athletes: Outstanding Male 
Athlete - Deionte Waller, Catawba 
College; Male Scholar Athlete - Jesse 
Derringer, College of William & Mary; 
Outstanding Female Athlete - Samantha 
Connelly, University of the Cumberlands; 
and Female Scholar Athlete - Naomi 
Hemphill, James Madison University. 



Chris Pyle (Virginia Western) received the 
inaugural $1,000 CRYSTAL SHORES MARINA 
SCHOLARSHIP from Crystal Shores general 
manager Scott Schlesser. The scholarship is 
awarded to a senior who lives or works in Bedford 
or Franklin counties, has a strong work 
performance and has shown academic growth 
during his or her tenure at Roanoke Catholic.  

Scholarships - 11 
CY BRUNNER MEMORIAL AWARD is presented to a senior who best 
demonstrates qualities of the former RCS principal: academic 
achievement, humility, love of God and fellow man, who strives for high 
ideals and has a spirit of optimism. 2018 recipient: Naomi Hemphill (James 
Madison University). 

CAMILLA M. BUCHANAN MEMORIAL SCHOLARSHIP and WILLIAM GORDON 
“BUCK” BUCHANAN, JR. MEMORIAL SCHOLARSHIP are respectively awarded 
to a senior girl and boy who has maintained scholastic achievement to the 
best of her or his indicated ability, and renders unselfish service to others, 
school and community. Recipients: Alice Radjou (Shenandoah University) 
and Deionte Waller (Catawba College). 

BURKE FAMILY SCHOLARSHIP, presented in honor of Travis Burke, ‘03, and 
brother Ryan, ‘07, goes to graduating seniors with good citizenship, 
dedication to RCS, positive attitude and strong work ethic. Recipients: 
Elizabeth Schaible (University of Virgina) and Abraham Benavidez 
(Virginia Western.) 

LORETTA CRADDOCK GIBSON, ’66, SCHOLARSHIP FUND generates 
approximately $1,000 in interest income each year that provides tuition 
assistance for qualifying RCS families. 

DOMINICK JORDAN SCHOLARSHIP is awarded to a student with 
demonstrated academic promise. Recipient: 8th grader Megan Finnegan. 

KEYSER FAMILY SCHOLARSHIP, created in memory of Trey and Tabb Keyser, 
goes to a graduating senior who best exemplifies kindness and 
compassion, with demonstrated ability to get along with others, and a 
strong worth ethic. 2018 recipient: Jared Grinde (Virginia Tech). 

THE VIRGINIA AND ANDREW KRAMER MEMORIAL SCHOLARSHIPS were created 
by the couple’s five children in honor of their parents’ service to RCS. Mrs. 
Kramer taught 7th grade and served as vice-principal for many years while 
Mr. Kramer coached athletic teams and served in many capacities. 
Recipients of the $500 awards in 2018 were 8th graders Elizabeth Safford 
and Zacchary Llavore. 

The $1,000 MARIE MONTANO SCHOLARSHIPS are awarded to a male and 
female graduating senior who possess high moral character and high 
academics in math and science. This year, son Marty Montano, ‘75, 
presented the scholarships to Niki Patel (University of Virginia) and Ethan 
Hager (Virginia Tech). 

PATRICK THOMAS ROWE MEMORIAL SCHOLARSHIP, established in 1983 in 
memory of the 1978 RCS graduate, goes to a graduating senior who: is 
supportive of school, church, home and community; uses their God-given 
talents to the best of their ability; who tries hard to succeed; and who has 
Roanoke Catholic School spirit. Recipient: Megan McEvoy (University of 
Iowa). 

Established in 2010, the NANNIE VARALLI MEMORIAL SCHOLARSHIPS are in 
memory of the grandmother of Charles Blevins, Class of 2009, and Marie 
Miller, 2012, recognizing two seniors who demonstrate academic 
excellence, commitment to values of faith and family, and dedication of 
purpose to continuing their education. The 2018 recipients were Casey 
Welch (University of Virginia) and Lauren Andersen (Virginia Tech). 

ROSE MOORE MEMORIAL 
SCHOLARSHIP is given in 
memory of the 1923 
graduate of St. Andrew’s 
School who, as a single 
mother after her 
husband died, 
successfully raised two 
daughters and put them 
through RCS. The 2018 
awards went to 8th 
grader Silvie Chandler (left) and 5th grader 
Nathaly Lemus-Lopez. 

The WYNN FAMILY SCHOLARSHIP was awarded to 
6th grader Sebastian Madera by Regina Wynn 
Williamson. The award was created to honor 
Ms. Williamson’s mother, who overcame 
financial struggles to send her children to 
Roanoke Catholic. 



The 1889 Society 
 

$25,000 - $49,999 
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Hardie ‘83     
Julian Ferguson & Associates, Inc. 
Mr. and Mrs. Robert McNichols 
 

$10,000 - $24,999 
Mr. and Mrs. Cecil Black 
  (Mary Tolusso Black ‘52) 
Foundation for Roanoke Valley 
Mr. and Mrs. Samuel S. Silek 
Mr. and Mrs. Jack Winston ‘60 
 

$5,000 - $9,999 
Anonymous 
Mr. and Mrs. Fred Ellis 
Mrs. June Keyser 
Dr. Gavin Aaron and Dr. Misty Lenk 
Drs. Cay and Cassandra Mierisch  
Mr. and Mrs. Robert L. Price, III 
Mr. Andy Stinnett ‘69 
Dr.  and Mrs. William Thompson, IV ‘90 
Dr. and Mrs. Robert White 
 

$2,500 - $4,999 
Mr. and Mrs. Christopher Brundrett 
Coca-Cola Bottling Co. 
Eagle Reds, LLC 
Mrs. Marie Denise Gregory ‘60  
Mrs. Sharon Barber Korolija 
Drs. Jeremy and Jo-Anne Llavore 
Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence R. Morgan 
Pinnacle 
Mr. and Mrs. Mike Tolusso 
  (Lisa Kern Tolusso ‘82) 
Dr. and Mrs. Shawn Safford 
Mr. and Mrs. Raymond Sweeney 
Regina Wynn Williamson ‘68 
 

Key Club  
$1,000 - $2,499 

Mr. Eugene Brady, Sr.                                      
Mr. and Mrs. Alfonso Brochero 
Mr. and Mrs. Phil Brundrett 
Dr. and Mrs. Jack Bumgardner 
  (Barbara Olander Bumgardner ‘63)  
Mr. and Mrs. Burman Clark 
Mr. and Mrs. Mark N. Clark 
Miss Louise Clendenen ‘56 
Mrs. Donna Dedulonus 
Dr. and Mrs. Antonio Donato 
Mr. Gerald Ehrman  
Mr. Carl Eddie Gibson 
Ms. Pam Gilmer 
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Hatcher III 
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen J. Mabry 
  (Karen Meador Mabry ‘67) 
Drs. Norberto and Maria Paras                                      
Mr. and Mrs. Patrick Patterson 
R.L. Wood Insurance Agency, Inc. 
Mr. and Mrs. James Rowe ‘44 
  (Helen Canary Rowe ‘47)                                                
Mr. and Mrs. George “Pat” Simpson ‘67 
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Spichek 
Ms. Lois Wilson ‘50 
Mr. and Mrs. Ed Wynn ‘67 
  (Mary Spain Wynn ‘67) 
Mrs. Kathleen Yengst ‘93 
 

Green & Gold  
$500 - $999  

Dr. and Mrs. Jaimison Baker                            
Mr. and Mrs. John Beach 
Clovis Holdings LLC/Mr. Philip Buchy IV ‘95          
Mr. James Capillo  
Dr. and Mrs. Franco Coniglione 
Mr. and Mrs. Kevin Deane ‘58 
  (Elizabeth “Diddy” Gillespie Deane ‘56) 

Mrs. Peggy Dogan ‘47  
Mr. Joseph Donnelly ‘61 
Mrs. Margaret Sullivan Dowd 
Ms. Marie Hendrick ‘57 
Mr. and Mrs. William Honeycutt  
Ms. Leslie Jefferson 
Dr. and Mrs. Richard Joachim 
Mrs. Kristen Kurpe 
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Landon 
Mr. Joseph LeGault ‘84 
Ms. Kimberly Nevetral  
New River Electrical Corp. 
Dr. Leilani Pilar 
Mr. and Mrs. Dean Rodil 
Mr. and Mrs. Tony Sartini ‘67 
Mr. and Mrs. Donald Smith 
Mr. Joseph ’89 and Dr. Nina Sweeney ‘88 
Mrs. Linda Walker 
 

Friend  
Up to $499 

Mr. and Mrs. Brent Adkins  
Mr. and Mrs. Adam Algeier 
Mr. John Andrews ‘66 
Mr. and Mrs. Lee Arnold 
Ms. Laura Asbury 
AXA Foundation 
Mr. Kurt Axt 
Mr. and Mrs. John Bailey 
Ms. Joyelle Bailey 
Mr. Hunter Barber 
Mr. and Mrs. Randy Barnard 
Mrs. Emily Barnett 
Ms. Catherine Barrett ‘57 
Dr. Michael Bentley ‘64 
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Bolton 
Mr. and Mrs. Frank Bova ‘63 
Mr. Terry Bradley 
Mrs. Trudy Vandergrift Brailsford ‘79 
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Dr. and Mrs. David R. Brajdic 
Brio Consulting Inc 
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Brown 
Dr. Souha Khawam and  
   Mr. Reggie Bryson 
Mrs. Carolyn Buck 
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Carr  
Mr. and Mrs. Mike Cassell 
Drs. Joe and Susan Clark 
Mr. and Mrs. Don Clary                                               
Mr. James Collins 
Mr. and Mrs. Al Connelly 
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Connor 
Ms. Jane Cooper 
Mrs. Jane Copeland ‘60 
Mr. and Mrs. Jim Courtney 
   (Mary Brady Courtney ‘74) 
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Craddock ‘64 
LCDR Eric Crump, USPHS (Ret.) ‘79 
Mr. and Mrs. Dan Derringer 
Mr. and Mrs. Timothy Cooney 
Ms. Jamie Dillard 
Ms. Twila DiMarco 
Mr. and Mrs. William Dodson 
Mr. Denis Dooley ‘54 
Mrs. Joan Driscoll ‘59 
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas P. Dugan ‘59 
Mr. Gordon Ewald ‘66 
Eye Care & Surgery, P.C. 
Mr. Mike Fallon 
Mrs. Mary Molinary Fawley 
Mrs. Candace Ferrell 
Dr. Andrew and Dr. Amy Fintel 
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel Fittz 
Mrs. Mary Keeley Flynn ‘70 
Ms. Carole Ford 
Mr. and Mrs. Chuck Frost 
Ms. Genevieve Goss 
Mr. and Mrs. Jason Green 
Dr. Kelly Nelson and  
   Mr. Nathaniel Greenlees 
Mr. Gunther J. Greimel 
Miss Aidan Guilfoyle ‘11 
Mr. John Guilfoyle ‘69 
Ms. Maureen Guilfoyle 
Mr. and Mrs. Gerald Guzi ‘65 
Mrs. Lisa Harnack 
Mr. and Mrs. William Hart ‘80 
  (Laurie Collins Hart ‘79) 
Mr. Michael and Dr. Julia Hemphill 
Mrs. Damaris Jordon 
Mrs. Genevieve Keller ‘46 
Mrs. Muriel Hurt Kelley ‘64 
Mr. and Mrs. John Kilby 
Mrs. Ashley King 
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph King 

Mr. and Mrs. Turner King ‘06 
Mr. Webb King and  
   Mrs. Allegra Black King 
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Krohmer 
Mr. and Mrs. Jim Knipp 
Mrs. Janice Layman                                                   
Mr. Jeffrey and Dr. Kelli Linick 
Mr. and Mrs. Efrain Olvera Lopez 
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas McDonald, Jr. 
Mr. and Mrs. Michael McEvoy 
Mr. and Mrs. Michael McFadden ‘63 
Mr. and Mrs. George McLean 
Mr. Drew Mabry 
Mr. and Mrs. William Mashburn, Jr. 
Mr. and Mrs. Gary Metz 
  (Mary Pat Meador Metz ‘71) 
Mr. Chris Michael 
Ms. Deborah Michael 
Mr. and Mrs. Christopher Michalski 
Mr. and Mrs. Tom Mitchell ‘66 
 (Mary Vandergrift Mitchell ‘75) 
Mr. Mark Moding 
Mr. and Mrs. James Molinary 
Miss Chelsea Moody ‘06 
Monsour Advisory Services, Inc 
Mr. and Mrs. Andre Monsour ‘66 
Mrs. Ruth Muller 
Mrs. Yhome Waldron Murphy ‘42 
Mr. and Mrs. Walter Niccolls 
Mr. and Mrs. William Nissen 
Mr. and Mrs. Kevin O’Connor 
Mrs. Marcia Paul ‘75 
Mr. and Mrs. R. Frank Peck 
Mr. Matthew Peck ‘98 
Mr. and Mrs. John Pendarvis 
Drs. John and Karen Perkins 
Mr. Nick Patel and Ms. Sara Plante 
Mr. and Mrs. Tony Pearman                                      
Mr. Michael Santoroski and  
   Jennifer Pfister 
Dr. and Mrs. Thomas Phillips 
Ms. Leigh Porch 
Premier Consulting 
Mr. Robert Puig ‘69 
Mr. and Mrs. John Renick 
Mrs. Cathy Sweeney Reinhard ‘87 
Mr. Jon Reynolds ‘98 
Mr. Jimmy Ribble 
Mr. and Mrs. Donald Richards 
Mrs. Sally Roth ‘55 
Mr. and Mrs. John Rowland 
  (Suzanne Stump Rowland ‘70) 
Mr. Paul Begeman and Mrs. Beth Ruffing 
Fr. Randy Rule 
Mrs. Celia Rule 
Dr. and Mrs. Craig Ryan 

Mr. and Mrs. Frank Santoroski 
Mr. Chad Sartini ‘93 
Ms. Lauren Schantz 
Mr. and Mrs. Scott Schlesser 
Mr. Charles Schwallenberg ‘56 
Mr. Ronald Scott ‘57 
Dr. James Sears 
Mr. Mike Sebolt 
Mr. Patrick Shank  
Ms. Jennifer Sheets 
Mr. and Mrs. Tim Shelton ‘74 
Ms. Ashley Simpson Sink 
Mr. and Mrs. Jason Smith 
Mr. Raymond Smoot 
Miss Anne-Riley Spencer ‘11 
Mr. Forrest Spencer ‘09 
Mr. and Mrs. Timothy Spencer 
Mr. and Mrs. James Spichek ‘90 
Drs. John and Lisa Stadnyk  
Ms. Linda Steele 
Ms. Rebecca Stinnett ‘62 
Ms. Beverley Stover ‘86 
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Stump ‘71 
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Suba 
Mr. Joseph Surkamer, Jr. ‘64 
Jan Sutherland                                 
Mr. James Sutherland 
Mr. and Mrs. William Thompson 
Mrs. Geralynn Slough Trellue ‘77 
Mr. and Mrs. Frank Turk ‘66 
Mrs. Regina Turner 
Mr. Matt Tyler 
Mrs. Robin Underwood 
Dr. Cyndy Unwin 
Ms. Ellen Vanden Eykel 
Mrs. Gertrude Vandergrift 
Mr. and Mrs. Nathan Vaught 
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen Walker 
Mrs. Paula Kelley Ward ‘59 
Mrs. Carolyn Warner 
Ms. Shelly Warner 
Ms. Rebecca Webb 
Mr. and Mrs. Barry Welch 
Dr. and Mrs. Paul Whalen 
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Wharton 
Mr. William Tyra 
Mr. John Williams ‘57 
Mr. and Mrs. Tommy Williams 
Mr. and Mrs. James Wilson ‘63 
Sister Joan Wilson SCN ‘52 
Mr. and Mrs. David Wright 
Dr. and Mrs. Paul Yeaton 
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Yengst ‘74 
   (Mary Lynn Sink Yengst) 
Mr. Tracy Young and Dr. Janet Young 
Mrs. Mary Coleman Zirkle ‘89 



McMahon Parater Foundation 

Education Improvement 

Scholarships Tax Credits 

(July 1, 2017- June 30, 2018) 
 

$100,000+ 
Jeffery Scott Sexton 

 

$50,000 to $99,999 
Robert and Susan Heath 

James and Deborah Petrine 

Mel and Mary Richardson 

William ‘90 and Beni Thompson 
 

$25,000 to $49,999 
Gavin Aaron and Misty Lenk 
Anonymous 
Eugene Brady, Sr.   
Richard and Nancy Robbins 
Samuel and Dawn Silek 
Timothy and Teresa Via 
Witold and Krystyna Brozyna 
 

$10,000 to $24,999 
Stephen and Joy Bowery 

John F. Carroll, Jr. ‘63 

Donna Dedulonus 

Michael and Julia Hemphill    

The Kiehl Family 

Van and Beth Lewis 

Andrew and Lisa McCauley 

Patton-Kiehl Group, Inc. 

Matthew and Catherine Prescott 

Alfredo and Geraldine Vallesteros 

Kirk and Bettina Wehner 

Robert and Carol White 
 

$5,000 to $9,999 
Commonwealth Surgical Solutions 
Mr. and Mrs. David J. Drahos 
William and Susan Honeycutt 
Julian Ferguson & Associates, Inc. 
Cay and Cassandra Mierisch 
Matthew and Catherine Prescott 
George “Pat” Simpson ‘67 
Oluwaseun Somorin 
Robert and Carol White 
 

$2,500 to $4,999 
Dr. Maureen Aaron  
Mr. and Mrs. Mark N. Clark 
Thomas Karrasch 
Kevin ‘03 and Elizabeth O'Meara 
Frank and Pamela Peck 
Jennifer P. Sheets 
Theodore and Frances Sienicki 

$1,000 to $2,499 
James G. Cosby 
Joanne Mayberry 
Michael and Susan O’Meara 
John and Tina Renick 
David and Lana Tucker 
J. Robert and Marion Walton 
   (Marion Levin Walton ‘61) 

 

$500 to $999 
Marc D. McKenna ‘83 
 

Gifts in Kind 
Jane W. Cooper 

 

Designated Gifts 
 

Alumni Association 
Julian Ferguson & Associates, Inc. 
 

Art Department 
Rappaport Management Company 
 

Athletic Department 
Mr. Eddie Bova 
 

Athletic Fields 
Eagle Reds, LLC 
 

Band, Choir & Drama 
Anonymous 
Ms. Joy Bird 
Dr. and Mrs. David Brajdic 
Mr. and Mrs. Jeremy Carroll 
Dr. and Mrs. Jim Chandler 
Mrs. Donna Dedulonus 
Mr. and Mrs. Lee Futrell 
Mr. William Hartko 
Ms. Anna Lu Hemphill 
Julian Ferguson & Associates, Inc. 
Drs. Jeremy and Jo-Anne Llavore 
Ms. Susan Looze 
Mrs. Mary D. MacGibbon 
Mr. and Mrs. Christopher Michalski 
Mr. and Mrs. Allan Mower 
Ms. Kimberly Nevetral 
Ms. Cynthia Patterson 
Dr. and Mrs. John Perkins 
Dr. and Mrs. Shawn Safford 
Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey Shawver 
St. Andrew’s Catholic Church 
Mr. and Mrs. Ray Sweeney 
Wells Fargo Bank 
Dr. and Mrs. Paul Yeaton 
 

Campus Ministry 
Anonymous 
Wells Fargo Bank 
 

Capital Improvement 
Julian Ferguson & Associates, Inc. 
 

Celtics Live Broadcast 
Mr. and Mrs. Burman Clark 
Mr. and Mrs. Arthur Lucia 
Dr. and Mrs. Shawn Safford 
RCS Athletic Booster Club 
Mr. William Tyra 
Mr. and Mrs. David Wright 
 

Cross Country and Track Programs 
Mr. and Mrs. Al Connelly 
Mrs. Margaret Omer 
Mr. and Mrs. Kyle White 
 

FCA / Mustard Seeds   
Anonymous 
Wells Fargo Bank 
 

Football  
Mr. and Mrs. Robert L. Price, III 
 

RCS Gillespie Family Gymnasium A/C 
Mr. and Mrs. Lee Arnold 
Mr. and Mrs. Kevin Dean ‘58  
   (Elizabeth “Diddy” Gillespie Dean ‘56) 
Ms. Damaris Dedulonus 
Mr. and Mrs. Dan Derringer 
Ms. Jean Doyle 
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel Fittz 
Mr. and Mrs. William Hart ‘80  
   (Laurie Collins Hart ‘79) 
Mrs. Muriel Hurt Kelley ‘64 
Mr. and Mrs. George Kovats 
Mr. Jeffrey and Dr. Kelli Linick 
Drs. Jeremy and Jo-Anne Llavore 
Mr. and Mrs. William Nissen 
Mr. and Mrs. Tony Sartini ‘67 
Mr. and Mrs. Scott Schlesser 
Mr. and Mrs. Samuel S. Silek 
Mr. and Mrs. James Spichek ‘90 
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Spichek 
Mr. Andy Stinnett ‘69 
Ms. Rebecca Stinnett ‘62 
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Suba 
Mr. and Mrs. William Thompson 
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen Walker 
 

Golf 
Mr. Paul Begeman & Mrs. Beth Ruffing 
 

Instructional Supplies 
Julian Ferguson & Associates, Inc. 
 

Boys Lacross 
Medtronic YourCause, LLC 
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Scott 
 

Lower School Programs 
Mr. and Mrs. Phil Brundrett 
 

Mission Fund 
Dr. Cyndy Unwin 
Mr. and Mrs. Patrick Patterson 
 



RCS Kids Square  
Mr. and Mrs. Larry Fischbach 
Dr. William ‘90 and Mrs. Beni Thompson  
 

Science 
Anonymous 
Wells Fargo Bank 
 

Shamrock Hill Run 
Dr. and Mrs. David Jones 
Eye Care & Surgery, P.C. 
Lenk Orthodontics / Dr. Misty Lenk 
New River Electrical Corp. 
Outdoor Trails of Daleville, Inc 
Pinnacle 
R. L. Price Construction 
 

Weight Room  
Mr. and Mrs. Joshua Nowocin 
 

Wrestling 
Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence R. Morgan 
G.E. Foundation 
 

Zach Bowyer ’14 Honorary Scholarship 
R.L. Wood Insurance Agency, Inc. 
 

William “Buck” and Camilla Buchanan 
Scholarship 
Mrs. Lynn Miller 
 

Burke Scholarship  
in honor of Travis ‘03 and Ryan ‘07 Burke 
Mr. and Mrs. William P. Burke, Jr. 
Colgate Palmolive Co. 
 

Zachary Burns ‘06 Memorial Scholarship 
Mr. and Mrs. David Burns, Jr. 
Mrs. Mary Molinary Fawley 
 

Mary Gillespie Hardie ‘50  
Memorial Scholarship 
Robert ‘83 and Molly Hardie 
 

Edwin L. “Butch” Harnack, III ‘80  
Memorial Scholarship 
Mr. Cary Mangus 
 

Dr. Robert L. A. Keeley ‘38  
Memorial Scholarship 
Mr. and Mrs. Mike Cassell 
 

Knights of Columbus #562 Scholarship  
KofC Council Roanoke #562 
 

Knights of Columbus #12134 Scholarship  
KofC Council Fincastle #12134 
 

Andrew and Virginia Kramer  
Memorial Scholarship 
Mrs. Patricia Kramer Davidson ‘67 
Mrs. Elizabeth Kramer Lyng ‘72 
 

MaryElyn and Robert McNichols Scholarship                                                            
MaryElyn and Robert McNichols 
 

Bill and Bernice Murphy Scholarship                                    
William F. Murphy Living Trust  
 

RCS Scholarship Fund 
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Scott 
Medtronic YourCause, LLC 
 

Patrick T. Rowe ‘78 Memorial Scholarship 
In memory of Helen Canary Rowe ‘47 
Robert and Joan Bauder 
Nicholas Kappa 
Owen and Kathleen Chattin, Jr.  
Albert and Jane Clapps 
George and Sheila Cuadrado 
Robert and Diane Delaney  
Peter and Nancy Delpresto 
Jim and Karen Fariss 
Gerald and Paulette Housenfleur  
Member One Federal, Risk Team 
Mrs. Dorothy Rowe Mertz ‘72 
Cary and Jeanne Mangus 
Elizabeth Taylor 
Jeffrey and Kathy Richards 
James Rowe ‘44  
Sue Rowe 
Nathan and Silvia Schnurman 
Patrick Shank 
Susquehanna Valley Corvette Club 
Dean Tomich 
 

Wynn Family Scholarship 
Franklin W. Baughan 
Regina Wynn Williamson 
Ed and Mary Wynn 
Pfizer Foundation 
 

In honor of Mary Ann Bentley Reynolds ‘69 
Dr. Michael Bentley ‘64 
 

In honor of Jordan Clark '03 and  
Kathleen Hamilton ‘06 
Drs. Joe and Susan Clark 
 

In honor of the Class of 2005 
Mr. Matt Tyler 
 

In honor of RCS Development Office 
Mr. and Mrs. John Beach 
 

In honor of RCS Faculty 
Mr. and Mrs. John Renick 
 

In honor of Michael Pilar 
Dr. Leilani Pilar 
 

In honor of George “Pat” Simpson ‘67 
Ashley Simpson Sink 
 

In honor of Karl Slough 
Geralynn Slough Trellue ‘77 
 

In honor of Dr. Alfonso P. Soriano 
Drs. Norberto and Maria Paras 
 

In honor of Dick Wall and Theresa George 
Mr. Raymond Smoot 
 

In memory of Donna Allen 
Mrs. Mary Molinary Fawley 
 

In memory of Carl Bova, ‘43 
Mr. Eddie Bova 
 

In memory of Eugene Francis Brady, Sr. 
Joe and Angie King 
Kevin and Sharon O’Connor 
Thomas and Deborah McDonald, Jr. 
Monsour Advisory Services, Inc 
George “Pat” and Karen Simpson 
 

In memory of Pat Eubank 
Mrs. Kimberly E. Nevetral 
 

In memory of Loretta Craddock Gibson ‘66 
Mr. Carl Eddie Gibson 
 

In memory of Edwin L. “Butch” Harnack, III ‘80 
Mrs. Lisa Harnack 
 

In memory of Christian A. Hoeser ‘44 
Mr. Eddie Bova  
Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey Kresge 
 

In memory of Rita Knox Hutts 
Foundation for Roanoke Valley 
 

In memory of Bob ‘38 and Nina Keeley 
Mary Keeley Flynn ‘70 
Mr. Joe ‘89 and Dr. Nina ‘88 Sweeney                 
 

In memory of Kevin Kelly 
Mr. and Mrs. Tony Sartini ‘67 
 

In memory of Mike Layman 
Richard and Kelly Bailey 
Charles and Sandra Bolton 
John and Mardee Kilby 
Margaret Omer 
Linda Steele 
 

In memory of Anna Lucas 
Mrs. Mary Molinary Fawley ‘94 
 

In memory of Dorothy Greeley Meador ‘35 
 Mr. Stan Debias  
Fr. Randy Rule 
Mrs. Yhome Waldron Murphy ‘42 
Mrs. Celia Rule 
 

In memory of Peggy Russell Saul ‘52 
Carole Ford 
James and Bonnie Molinary 
 

In memory of Paul M. and Pia S. Tolusso 
and Paul A. Tolusso ‘49 
Mr. and Mrs. Cecil Black  
   (Mary Tolusso Black ‘52) 



OUR VISION 
Roanoke Catholic School is dedicated to excellence in education and to the spiritual development of  youth 

within the framework of  the Gospel and the tradition of  the Catholic Church. Welcoming all faiths, we strive 

to instill in our students a lifelong commitment to learning, to Christian values, and to community service.  

We are dedicated to achieving these goals in a supportive Christian community.  
 

OUR MISSION 
The fundamental task of  Roanoke Catholic School is the education of  the whole person,  

blending learning with faith and faith with daily life.  

Stay connected & follow us anywhere! 
 

   facebook.com/RoanokeCatholic 

 
  youtube.com/user/rcsceltics 

 
  twitter.com/RoanokeCatholic 

 
  instagram.com/RoanokeCatholic 

 

And now on  

www.CelticsLive.com! 

621 North Jefferson Street 

Roanoke, Virginia  24016 

540.982.3532 

www.roanokecatholic.com 

Patrick Patterson 

Principal & Head of  School 

ppatterson@ronaokecatholic.com 


